Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
June 15, 2023
PRESENT: Rebecca Blakenbaker, Gayle Howell, Jill Leo, Sandra Dickens, Laura Lyles, Payne Williams (via phone), Van Erikson (via phone), Ben Barron (APHN new delegate)
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Eddie Norris, KTBS; Dustin Dauzat, Natchitoches Chamber; Mayor Ronnie Williams
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the May 18, 2023 Full Commission Meeting. Motion was made by Laura Lyles to approve the minutes from the May 18, 2023 meeting, 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of May 31, 2023. Our balance as of May 31, 2023 $391,517.08. Check register for May is $43,000.00. Motion to approve the May 31, 2023 financial statement made by Rebecca Blakebaker, 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
N/A

NEW BUSINESS:  
Jill Leo went over the 2023 – 2024 proposed budget. Jill passed out the budget and reviewed the line items. Laura Lyles made a motion to accept the 2023-2034 budget, 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes. 

Van Erikson gave an update for NSU. He went over the rest of the NSU Freshman Connection programs. Today is a one day session for FC, the next two day session is July 15. Travel FC sessions: Cenla June 20, Leesville June 21, and Shreveport June 22. Sports are wrapping up at NSU. There are several new hires in athletics lately, new head baseball coach Chris Bertrand, NSU women’s basketball team hired a new assistant coach, etc. LSMSA just landed a new conference that will be in Natchitoches in March of 2024, expected around 500 people in town for that event.
Sandra Dickens gave a report for HDBA. They have started booking entertainers and events for the Christmas season. Car Show registration is open online. Car Show will be September 29-30. Christmas Festival season planning is in full swing, they need a Grand Marshal. Carrie mentioned Zach Breaux is over marketing for the Savannah Bananas, maybe they could be a good lead. Rebecca mentioned she has his contact info. Two gospel nights this year during the Christmas season.
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave an update from CRNHA. Walking tours have turned into their summer schedule, they will take place at 10 am. They chose four artists for the Natchitoches in Bloom sculpture contest, they begin their artwork process this month. They gave them 60 days to finish painting the sculpturers. The deadline is September 1 and hoping to unveil in the fall. The selections were fantastic, all of the artist have a connection to NSU. Two are natives are Alexandria/Pineville and they graduated from NSU. A local Natchitoches artist that is a graduate from LSMSA and LSU. The last is a resident of Many and graduate of NSU.
Ben Barron was introduced to the commission as the new President of the NHF. Ben gave a report for the organization. They are meeting currently for planning their Christmas Tours. They had 880 people attend the tours last year. They are hoping the tours keep growing and the 2nd week fireworks downtown was their most successful tour. They are going to try to work with other organizations hosting tours the same time too. The Roque House is not on schedule, they are hoping to finish the end of May or early June. Ben gave an update on the Roque House.

Gayle Howell gave a report for APHN. They are offering another artist class, Cane River Acrylic Painting Class. The class is June 23 from 5-7 at the Lemee House, $45. For more information visit melroseonthecane.com. They are taking applications for October 14 for the Melrose Festival, 40 vendors are signed up. 
Jill Leo gave a report for Main Street. Jill handed out the upcoming events. This weekend is the

Juneteenth Freedom Festival. Weekend includes 10 am ribbon cutting in front of City Hall, Saturday pop

up vendors, food vendors and live music starting around 3pm and fireworks. Farmers Market has been

moved to the south end of the riverbank that day. They had a new event last weekend the Iron Magnolia

Motorcycle Show, over 100 motorcycles downtown. They want to make this an annual event on

Memorial weekend.
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber. July 19th will be the next Chamber

Breakfast from 8:30 – 9:30 am at the events center discussing HR topics. LYPC is coming up on

July 21 at the events center and they are expecting 100 people to attend. Dustin handed out

posters for the event. Light the Way 5K is on Sunday, November 19 (Turn on the Holidays

weekend). Thrive Gala is scheduled for December 7. The LASHOF is hosting their 10 year
anniversary on July 1 from 6-8 pm. Flying Heart Brewery is celebrating their one year
anniversary on July 1 too, they are taking canned good donations and giving back to the Cane
River Food Pantry. They have three ribbon cuttings scheduled. July 1st is also a big celebration

downtown including live music from 7-9 and fireworks at 9pm. 
Eddie Norris gave an update for KTBS. They just kicked off their Freedom Fest series with their life jacket giveaway, they are about to kick off their Freedom Pin giveaway. They are giving away the flag lapel pins, Rick Rowe did a live at a sponsors location and over 100 people came by the sponsor to grab pins. The promotional was very successful. 

Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2023 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Mayor Ronnie Williams discussed upcoming events. 
Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 
